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199 - 200 Röbelen to Sander




Vapor Francisco Reyes, 19th December 1881

Dear Mr. Sander,

Tonight I shall arrive in Mindanao. I did not have eight but only four weeks at my disposal, as I wrote you in my last letter; on the 23rd January I shall be back in Manila. Of course, I can’t tell you anything about intermedia in this letter, but I have great hopes and I shall do everything in my power to obtain good results. We shall see whether I shall have time to go from Kamea [?] after laevigatum; it would require 3 weeks, which will be impossible if I leave in March. I absolutely must spend the last 4 weeks with the Phal. in order to pack the crates and despatch the plants. If I don’t receive any further specific instructions from you regarding departure, I shall not depart here before April 1st. 

It all depends on what I shall find here, whether Boxall is here, which would speed up my departure. The beginning of March seems too early, there are always violent storms in the Gulf of Vescogne [?] until the end of April. There is no reason to go to the Red Sea for Boxall and Ross[?] left with their plants at the end of May. I hope they have no further difficulties because of money. Maybe the £20 will be sufficient for myself, but I have my doubts since I don’t know how much the Mindanao trip will cost; therefore I am unable to provide a plan for expenditure. But I shall require approx. $150.oo to finish the crates and to take the Phals to Manila. Then what other plants I have to buy, whether I need to pay for transport to Singapore. Upon arrival in Manila, I shall make contact with agents in Singapore about passage on a ship, I think Hall’s Line or Glean Line, whichever is the better; for I don’t know what I shall find when I return from Manila, whether I or someone else shall take the plants.

I shall bring back the plants from Singapore, since you wrote that someone must go to Borneo, but I would prefer to go to London first. For I have had to make enough bitter  experiences here, which could certainly have been avoided if there had been better agreements, which I don’t want to go through again.

Yours,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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